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NUMBER: 18. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Authorize City Manager to Execute Purchase Orders in an Amount Not to Exceed $166,182.78 Using the 

Competitive Bidding Exception Per NRS 332 Local Government Purchasing Act for the Purchase of Two 2021 

Ford F-150 Vehicles and One 2021 Chevrolet Silverado 3500 Vehicle with Upfits and Related Equipment for 

the Police Department. (Citywide) (For Possible Action). 

 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Director, Public Works 

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council authorize the City Manager to execute purchase orders for the purchase of (2) 2021 Ford F-

150 vehicles and (1) 2021 Chevrolet Silverado 3500 vehicle with upfits and related equipment in an amount 

not to exceed $166,182.78 by utilizing the competitive bidding exception provided in NRS 332.115(1) (c) and 

(d). (For Possible Action). 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $166,182.78 

EXPLANATION:CIP Replacement Vehicles. Funds approved in the 2020-21 

CIP Budget  

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

00750-400221-452287 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

This request is to purchase replacements for Police Department vehicles 1154, 1524 and 1772. These vehicle 

replacements cover various fiscal years. Vehicle 1154, currently assigned to Police – Special Operations, was 

designated for replacement during fiscal year 2017-2018. Vehicle 1524, currently assigned to Police- Special 

Operations, was designated for replacement during fiscal year 2018-2019. Lastly, Unassigned Police Vehicle 

1772 was designated for replacement during fiscal year 2019-2020. All (3) vehicle replacements are 

connected to Fund 287 and Cost Center 400221.  

At the discretion of Fleet, replaced vehicles may be sent to auction, used as reserve vehicles or used for parts. 

This decision is dependent upon the condition of the vehicles at the time of replacement. Fleet recommends 

replacing these vehicles now before increased maintenance costs, part availability, and vehicle down-time 

adversely impact Fleet’s budget as well as the operations of the Police Department.  

Fleet intends to use State of Nevada Contracts as permitted by NRS 332.195 for the purchase of the (3) 

replacement vehicles with upfits and necessary equipment expenses. Portions of the vehicle upfits are 

included, pursuant to NRS 332.115(1)(c) and (d), the City is authorized to forego the standard competitive 

bidding procedure in order to maintain consistent vehicle platforms for efficiencies in Fleet's maintenance 

and repair program, training and parts inventory. 

 

 


